## CITY OF MOULTON WORK SESSION September 16, 2019 5:00 PM

Present-Mayor Weatherwax
Brent White
Joyce Jeffreys
Jason White
Cassandra Lee
Denise Lovett

Mayor Weatherwax ask Jeremy Jeffreys with Tucker, Scott & Wates, LLC to speak to the Council about the audit, budget and answer questions about the Tiers' for retirement. Mr. Jeffreys ask if the Council had any questions but the audit was complete and looked fine, the budget was prepared and concerning the Tiers' on the retirement issue – that RSA hadn't made the final decisions and would be meeting this week but the City would not have to decide pertaining to that until 10/01/2020 is the forecasted time as of right now. Due to this being the case with the RSA – Emily Edwards adjusted the budget and removed the allotment that was previously included.

Councilwoman Cassandra Lee ask of the Supervisors and employees present if any of them had questions or concerns about the budget. Myron Bohannon ask that the older golf carts be considered for replacement as repairs were being too costly. Mike Brown also said that there were approximately 20 that would need to be replaced but felt like they could trade and be able to do at little to no cost.

Don Mitchell with the Cemetery posed the question if a pole barn with a restroom was going to be in budget – that would also serve as storage for equipment and to keep dirt in the dry. Mayor Weatherwax addressed his question and said that possibly next year but that cost had to be found out and that it had just been a topic of discussion not a actual budgeted item.

The Councils concerns were that next year they would like to be more involved with the items that Supervisors request by having more meetings prior to voting for the budget. Mayor Weatherwax conferred with the Council that next year

more meetings could be held to discuss the business of the budget prior to approval.

Jeff Brewington Street Foreman suggested to the Council the possibility of raising the Landfill Pickup charges from \$10.00 to \$20.00 for the minimum and based on size could be more. He said that the Citizens were abusing the amount that is allowed to be put out and also that it is costly to the City. Suggested also was to do away with the 2 Free Landfill pick ups and to place dumpsters in possibly 3 areas so citizens could take their own excess of items during those times of the year but that they would only be there for a limited time. Brent White commented that he agreed that the minimum increase seemed necessary. Deroma Pepper will talk with Callie Waldrep and will prepare the Ordinance changes to be made and present to Council at a later date.

With there being no more discussion old or new the Work Session was closed and Meeting was called to order for the Council Meeting.

Roger Weatherwax, Mayor	Deroma Pepper, City Clerk
Brent White, Council Member	Cassandra Lee, Council Member
Joyce Jeffreys, Council Member	Denise Lovett, Council Member
 Jason White, Council Member	